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Research Analysis 

 

HB 2962 as amended by the Senate requires coverage for autism by all new private health 

benefit plans and the Oklahoma Employees Health Insurance Plan. Coverage would be provided 

up to age 9, or if the individual is diagnosed or treated at the age of 3 or later, for at least six 

years. Treatment would continue to be covered as long as the individual continually improves. 

The yearly maximum benefit allowed is $25,000. The bill also allows for a health benefit plan 

experiencing a greater than 1% increase in premium costs to be exempt from these requirements. 

 

Finally, the measure directs the Oklahoma Health Care Authority, in conjunction with the 

Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Service, the State Department of Health and 

the Department of Education, to examine the feasibility of amending the state Medicaid program 

to include treatment of autism spectrum disorders, and to draft such an amendment beginning on 

July 1, 2017, subject to the results of that examination. 

 

Prepared By: Sean Webster 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

OMES: Utilizing the national average for ABA cost ($20,000) which is $5,000 lower than the 

bill’s maximum due to the expectation not every child who qualifies will utilize the maximum 

amount, OMES estimates a $3.6 million cost to the state beginning in FY-17. Methodology is 

below:  

 
 

The Senate amendment allows any health benefit plan, at the end of its base period if it 

experiences greater than 1% increase in premium costs, to be exempt. This has no direct fiscal 



 

impact to the state for FY-16 or FY-17. In FY-18 if HealthChoice premiums increase over 1%, it 

will be exempt, and reduce the fiscal impact initially estimated by OMES to be $3.2 million to 

the state. 

 

The Senate amendment removes any fiscal impact to the Oklahoma Health Care Authority.  The 

bill now calls for the Authority, Dept. of Health, Dept. of Education and The Dept. of Mental 

Health and Substance Abuse Services to work to examine the feasibility of a state plan 

amendment to the Oklahoma Medicaid Program and submit a report of the President Pro 

Tempore, Speaker of the House and Governor. 

 

Prepared By: Stacy Johnson and Kristina King 

 

Other Considerations 

 

 

Private Insurers: According to the OK Insurance Dept., there is no expected impact on provider 

rates for FY-16. Beginning in FY-17, provider rates are expected to increase less than $1 per 

member per year. See historical data from other states that have passed similar bills below:  

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

The Senate amendment allows any health benefit plan, at the end of its base period if it 

experiences greater than 1% increase in premium costs, to be exempt. This has no direct fiscal 

impact to the state for FY-16 or FY-17. In FY-18 if premiums increase over 1%, these plans will 

be exempt from then on, and will reduce the fiscal impact to private premium costs.  

 

The precise fiscal impact is difficult to estimate, given the unknown amount of persons who will 

take advantage of these benefits. As you can see above, estimated fiscal impacts can differ 

greatly from actual claim numbers.   

 

 

 © 2016 Oklahoma House of Representatives, see Copyright Notice at www.okhouse.gov 

 

Charts Provided by Autism Speaks 

Chart Provided by Missouri Dept. of 

Insurance 

http://www.okhouse.gov/

